
 

Mobile Library Visits 
in Heslington 
on Tuesdays 10th & 24th October 
at Heslington Court 12.00noon-
12.20pm 
at Memorial Cottages 12.25pm-
12.35pm 
at Peel Close 12.40pm-1.00pm 
on Badger Hill 
on Tuesdays 3rd, 17th & 31st 
October 
at Yarburgh Way near shops  
11.10am-11.40am 
 
Fishergate, Fulford & Heslington 
(York). Local History Society 
We meet on Saturday 14th October 
at 10am in Fulford Church Hall.  
Cecily Spall will talk about the FFH 
area after the Romans left.  Contact 
Louise 01904 635939 for 
information. 
 
Song Box 
Song Box welcomes all 0-4 year 
olds, with parent/carer.  Friday 
mornings, at The Avenues 
Children's Centre, Tang Hall Primary 
School.  £5.10/family (£2.50 
concession for low household 
incomes).  Booking is essential.  
Telephone Thea on 07855 126408, 
or http://www.york-songbox.co.uk/ 

Little Badgers Pre-School 
based at Badger Hill Primary School, 
have spaces for funded and non-
funded 2-4 year olds.  We have a 
warm friendly atmosphere that 
promotes learning through play.  For 
more information please contact 
Emma on 07963134008 
 
Tread the Boards 
We shall be recruiting for the Church 
Christmas Concert in September.  If 
you are interested in participating, 
either by performing, or just helping 
please contact Susan Roome either 
at Church or on 01904 415042. 
 
Illegal Parking 
To report illegal parking telephone 
0800-1381119.  You will be asked 
for the  registration number, make, 
colour and location of the vehicle. 
 
Outlook Contributions 
Please send signed contributions 
with contact details to the editor 
Elisa Main by email to 
elisamain@yahoo.co.uk or in writing 
to 66 Yarburgh Way, Badger Hill, 
York YO10 5HG.  The deadline for 
the October edition is Saturday 14th 
October for the November edition. 
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Dear Friends, 
 
Why run when you can walk?  Not everyone will understand – but running has 
never been more popular, it seems.  Every year around this time of year 
Heslington village becomes somewhat cut off from the world for a day, when 
the roads are closed for the Plusnet Yorkshire Marathon.  Albeit somewhat 
inconvenient for some of us, the church has always embraced this event.  
Why complain?  It’s an opportunity to show kindness and hospitality.  Each 
year, church volunteers go out to offer free tea and biscuits to anyone who is 
interested – stewards, supporters and anyone lost on campus.  The 
disposable tea cups which we hand out are printed with a quote from St Paul: 
“Let us run with perseverance the race marked out for us!” (Hebrews 12.1)  
You are most welcome to come and help us at 10am on Sunday 8th October.  
 
This year, we are more involved than usual.  A relay team of five members 
and one ex-minister of the church will run the 26 miles in aid of church funds.  
Please give them an extra cheer – they may need it!  Better still, drop by the 
church or The Vicarage and leave a donation in encouragement.  And why 
not enter the sweepstake – to guess their official finishing time?  I can give 
you an exclusive tip-off: the world record stands at just over 2 hours 2 minutes 
57 seconds, so…  
 
In the marathon of life, all of us are encouraged by St Paul to ‘throw off 
everything that hinders and entangles’ and to ‘fix our eyes on Jesus.’  
Whether you do so by leaving a donation, offering a cup of tea, or running 
yourself into a sweat for church funds, is entirely up to you… 
 
Love and prayers, 
 
Rev Johannes Nobel  

A personal and Dignified 
Family Business 

J.G. FIELDER AND SON 
FUNERAL DIRECTORS 

 

PRIVATE CHAPEL OF REST 
Help or advice available 24 hours a day 

 

YORK 654460 

www.jgfielderandson.co.uk 

http://www.york-songbox.co.uk/


Heslington Church is a partnership 
between the Church of England and the 
Methodist Church together with the 
Roman Catholic Chaplaincy to the 
University of York.  Our congregation is 
an eclectic mix of ages, backgrounds 
and nationalities.  See our website 
www.sites.google.com/view/heslingto
nchurch/home for more information.  
All are welcome 
 

Church Office                   01904 412300  
(Tuesdays & Thursdays 10am–12 noon) 
email: heslington.church@hotmail.co.uk 
Johannes Nobel   01904 870814 
Anglican Vicar 
Requests for Prayer – please contact 
Rosemary De Little   01904 658080 
 

The Carmelite Friar Community 
at More House serve the University and 
local Hospital as Catholic Chaplains.  
During term-time Weekday Mass is 
celebrated regularly in More House 
Chapel and on Sunday (for members of 
the University community) on campus.  
Fr Ged Walsh gw621@york.ac.uk 
 

York Elim 
York Elim meets every Sunday, 
10.30am, at Archbishop Holgate's 
school for lively worship, an engaging 
talk, coffee and a chat!  There is Sunday 
School for the kids and a youth meeting 
at the same time as the talk for adults. 
 

Heslington Village Venues for Hire 
Church and Meeting  Rooms 
 Tel: Church Office           01904 412300 
Holmefield Centre 
 Tel: Mike Emmans-Dean 01904 415261 
The Outgang Pavilion 
 Tel: Travis Crouch           07854 114259 
Heslington Village Meeting Room 
 Tel:                                  01904 422130 

Services at Heslington Church 
All Are Welcome 

 
Sunday 1st October 
Student Welcome Service 
10.00am Morning Worship and 
Children’s Club 
  2.00pm Korean Language Service 
 
Wednesday 4th October 
9.30am Mothers’ Union Corporate 
Communion 
 
Sunday 8th October – The York 
Marathon runs this Sunday.  There 
is restricted access by car to the 
church.  
10.00am Holy Communion 
  2.00pm Korean Language Service 
 
Sunday 15th October – Harvest 
Celebration 
10.00am All Age Worship 
  2.00pm Korean Language Service 
 
Sunday 22nd October 
10.00am Holy Communion and 
Children’s Club 
  2.00pm Korean Language Service 
 
Sunday 29th October 
10.00am Holy Communion with 
prayers for healing 
  2.00pm Korean Language Service 
 
Every Thursday 
  9.15am Holy Communion (said) 
 
 
 
 

World Community for Christian 
Meditation Group 
We meet weekly on Fridays in the 
Church library.  We begin at 
10:30am with refreshments, then 
have a period of  meditation followed 
by a short teaching on meditation as 
taught by John Main ( a Benedictine 
monk).  You do not need to have 
any experience of meditation.  If you 
are interested in finding out more, 
contact Anne French on 426961, or 
email Annejfrench@hotmail.co.uk 
 
Yorkshire Countrywomen’s 
Association 
Our next meeting will be at 7.30pm 
on 11th October in Heslington 
Village Meeting Room.  Our visiting 
speaker is Liz Buckles of ‘Bourne 
Aroma’ who will talk about Holistic 
Aromatherapy.  The competition is a 
fan.  New members welcome. 
Maureen White 
 
Post Cards & Stamps 
Postage stamps can be valuable, 
especially the foreign ones.  Please 
cut them off the envelope, leaving a 
border of 1/4".  Also, all undamaged 
post cards have some value to 
collectors, whether old, new, 
coloured, sepia, or black and white, 
British or foreign.  All cards can be 
sold.  Never remove the stamps, as 
this makes the post cards worthless.  
If you have any stamps and post 
cards, they can be left at the Church, 
or at no. 17 Foxthorn Paddock.  
Thank you.  Sue Garnett 
 
 

Mothers' Union 
We meet for Corporate Communion 
on Wednesday 4th October at 
9.30am.  This will be followed by 
Coffee and Bible Study.  On 
Thursday 19th at 2.00pm Mrs. Anne 
Mott will tell us of 'Dobbie of Malta'.   
If this intrigues you, please accept 
the invitation to come along and be 
enlightened.  We are also looking 
forward to being joined by other 
members of the Mothers' Union from 
around York.  Sue Garnett 
 
Sunflower competition  
The most GIGANTIC sunflower was 
grown by Megan Goffee – again !  At 
2.97m it was nearly half a meter 
higher than the second placed Chris 
Trevor.  Many thanks to all who took 
part and please try again next year.  
Proceeds help to maintain the 
playground.  Bill McClean 
 
Cobweb Orchestra 
Would  you like to play in an 
orchestra? Then come and join in 
with the Cobweb Orchestra at York 
Steiner School in Fulford on 
Wednesdays (7.30pm-9.30pm, 6th 
Sept to 13th Dec).  All instruments 
and abilities welcome and there’s no 
weekly commitment.  Whether 
you’re a seasoned player, a relative 
beginner who has never played in an 
orchestra, or you’ve been too busy 
to practise for years, you are 
welcome to join us.  Contact Patrick 
Burnett (telephone 0773326679, 
email patrickcburnett@gmail.com) or 
just turn up! 
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